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S5t HILL COUNTRY SHOOTOUT

Well, the 5th Hill Country Shootout is now history.
There were 250 or so shooters in attendance in spite of

100+ temperatures and everyone seemed to have an

enjoyable time.

There was a good crowd Friday night to eat up
several gallons of Gumbo delivered to the shoot from
Kinder, Lousisiana by Blane Richard (that’s pronounced
Reeshard)a friend that does not even shoota bow and
he had tobe back in Kinder by 6:00 am for Little League.
Thanks Blane!

The rest of the weekend went well. Our Range Fai,

er, ugh, Captain, Steve Hawkins, did an outstanding job -

with the help of Tyson Schmidt keepmg waterand dm]ks
available on the range.

The method of giving out prizes seemed to be
favorable to everyone. Buckles and plaques were
awarded to the top shooters, and then there were hunts,
bows and other stuff given out in a scorecard drawing.
All scorecards were in the same pot regardless of age or
class. The rest of the prizes were in a raffle and everyone
seemed happy with the results.

Thanks to Rusty, Ann Marie, and Mike with the
Shudde Rén‘ch for cooking and serving over the course
ofthe weekend The food was good and the drinks were
cold. N
Special thanks to Pete Denney for hosting the shoot
on his ranch. The only problem we had was trying to
decide which location to choose for the shoot. We had
several options and all of them were very nice.

Thanks to all of the bowyers and vendors that came
and setup. With out your support this event would not be
the success it is.

Thanks to the following for help setting up and/or
taking down the range. Larry and Tina Zimmerman; Bryan
and Debbie Keeling; David Flores; M].ke O’Neal, Dennis
Mulder; Denny Mulder; Tyson Schm1dt and Steve
Hawkins.

Last but not least, thanks to all of you that cameand

played with us. This event is for you and we tried very

hard to correct problems from last year and make it better. -

From the response received so far, I believe that goal
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was accomplished.

Next year’s shoot has been scheduled for April 17
and 18, 1999 at the Bugscuffle Ranch in Vanderpool, Tx.
- We feel cooler temperatures would make things
much more enjoyable for all involved. We will keep you
informed as things progress, but it will be safe to mark
your calendars now. We’ve had our heads together
already planning for next-year and I can promise a fun

and challengmg range %

Tradltlonal Bowhunters of Texas would 11ke to thank the
following people for their conmbuthns.

* ‘Larry and Tina Zimmerman of Z’s Furniture & Archery- Picture Frames

Dayid Bailey- Metal Wildlife Cut-Out

Mike Palmer/Palmer Bo__\if Co.- Custom Recurve
Tommy Palmer- Texas Tree Seat

Weldon Holden- Texas Forkhunter Tree Stands
Bob Lee Archery- 50% discount of Bob Lee Signature Bow
David Flores/Ridge Creek Supply- Shirt

Joe Mattmgly- Osage Selfbow

Kathy Kelly_ Fanny Pack

Spin Cast Feeders- 2 Feeders

Joe Dunn/Gametamer Stands- Quadpod

Bill Medcalf- Flint Head

Eddie Stamater- Book and 2 Stone Heads
Bugscuffle Ranch- Hog Hunt

- Trulove Ranch- Hog Hunt

Bushy Hill Game Ranch- Hunt

Oran H:H- Hunt =

Ca]laghan Ranch Jave]ma Hunt

Bill and Jolene Watson/South Hills Ranch- Hog and Javehna Hunt
4 Arrows Outfitters- Nilgai Hunt .

Leland Winsett- Knife

Danny Mitchum- Prints

Three Rivers Archery- Videos and broadheads

Lamont Granger/Footed Shaft- Feathers and Shafts

White Brush Custom T-Shirts- Mandella ‘and Friendship Bracelets
White Brush Archery- Longbow set, feathers

Steve Hawkins- Arrows, Broadsheads, Feathers and Bowfishing Rig
Randy Reeves/Greywolf Bows- Longbow

Keith Bass- Bow _

Jim Nech/Grey Goose Bows- Custom Longbow

Dale Sanford/Winterwind Bows- Custom Longbow

Rick Erdmann/Sweptwing Bows- Custom Recurve

Traditional Bowhuriter Magazine- 2 Subscriptions

Chris Brown- 2 Handmade Pens

_S_tan Smilcy{é'Star Hunting Services- Hunt

__C'arol, Bobby, Kelsi, and Zachary Buff- Handtooled Back Quiver

I’]‘n sure I've left someone out, I-always do, but it is not intentional. If
you were left off the list please contact me and I'll list you in the next

issue of the newsletter.
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The Arizona crew showing Bryan Keeling how it is done.
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Forrest Red with a First Place Buckle; Youngé-s-t Soter Aw and he also won a
Custom Winter Wind Longbow in the Scorecard Drawing.
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I The agenda for the Texas Parks and Wildlife
Commission meeting on June 4, 1998 contained two
items which would impact hunters in general and one
that directly addresses bowhunting.

The first item was the Commercial Non-Game
Permits. This proposal would essentially require a
Non-Game license, for a fee of course, for anyone to
take, collect, possess, or sell any of over tow hun-
dred listed non-game species. Permit holders will be
required to keep a collection log and to make re-
ports to Parks and Wildlife staff information on the
commercial use of non-game species. There was
considerable discussion with over twenty people voic-
ing their concern or support. Several amendments
were made to the original proposal. As finally ap-
proved it will only apply to live mountain lions, bob-
cats and coyotes. Also exempt are individual pos-
sessing less that ten of any one species. If youhave a
valid hunting or trapping license you can still take a
lion, bobcat or coyote.

The next item, which directly addresses
bowhunter, was the Managed Lands Deer Permits.
Regulations regarding these permits were already in
effect, but modifications were made to extend the pe-
riod during which whitetail deer can be harvested.
The hunting season on lands governed by Managed
Lands Deer Permits will begin the Saturday closest
to 30 September, and legal method may be used (at
the landowners discretion as always) and the archery
only season will not exist nor will an archery stamp
be required of bowhunters on these lands. Since these
are intensive managed lands with many requirements

By Mac Freeman
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on the landowner and since bowhunting is still allowed
there should be little negative impact on bowhunters

The item which I personally believe will have a
negative impact on hunting was the Deer Manage-
ment Permit. This will permit landowners who have
an approved deer management plan to obtain a per-
mit to trap and pen wild deer for breeding purposes.
This permit was authorized by the Texas Legislature
in its last session and TP&W was charged with it’s
implementations. There are a long list of restrictions
included in the regulation including marking the deer
with yellow paint, required trapping and release peri-
ods, and approval of the management plan by TP&W
supervisory personnel. My concern, and that of many
others who spoke against the proposal, it that the
public will view this as raising and releasing tame or
semi-tame deer with large antlers so that they can
then be shot by someone who is willing to pay big
bucks for a trophy. Whether or not this is true, this is
the perception that the antihunters are sure to exploit.
In fact, Don Bames, a spokesman for the antihunting
group, Voice of Animals, stated that national atten-
tion to this situation will make Texas the laughing stock
nation wide. The proposal passed with minor changes
regarding release dates. In defense of TP&W, they
were served this hot potato by the legislature and have
done their best thru numerous restrictions to prevent
“canned hunt’ situations. It will now be up to TP&W
to enforce the restrictions in such a manner that the
claim of shooting tame, pen raised deer will not be
valid. Altering the public perception, whether or not
the perception is true, may be a task beyond their
capabilities.

TRADITIONAL BOWHUNTERS of TEXAS
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BRAZ0S (OH.OSlt\eEEﬁCRY (L8 Traditionallmfgrgwiunters of
Texas I
30 3-D Targets

Shotgun Start 10:00

$10.00 Members $15.00 Non Members

Longbow Ladies Mini-Cubs
Recurve Youth
Selfbow Cubs
Kids under 12 shoot free R
Chevron Tire =
Statlon\ Sw{; £
Hwy 21 | [_l ] @T Madisonville,
0 Caldwell Shamrock "
CONTACT FOR MORE INFORMATION % CSOI?: ;
Approximately '/, Mile East of the
= Shamrock Store at the corner of Hwy 21
DAVID BAILEY (409) 828 5047 and Loop 2!;18. 't]'um Noor:]t; :n Lovgs St.
just past the yellow tire store. The range is
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RANGE CAPTAIN

Steve Hawkins-

I have been bowhunting for the last 10 years ad enjoy every aspect of the sport. I like
building my own arrows and shoot both longbow and recurve. I have been lucky enough to
have been TBoT’s “Range Captain” for te last 2 years. I would like to continue the work
involved with being Range Captain if elected for the next term.

SECRETARY/REPRESENTATIVE AT LLARGE

Debbie Keeling-

Our names are Debbie (Secratary) and Bryan Keeling (Representative At Large), I'm 35
and Bryan is 33 years old. We have a 15 year old daughter named Codi. Bryan and I run the
Bug Scuffle ranch in Vanderpool. The ranch is bowhunting only which helps Bryan and I get
to know quite a few of you. We both shoot with recurves and longbows,. We love to hunt
and we also enjoy 3-D Shoots. We’re very lucky to have bowhunting as a job and as a sport.
We both get excited when the TBoT newsletter comes to our house, we love to read the
different stories about all the bowhunters that send their stories in, and we would like to be a
part of that. We will both find the time to dedicate to TBoT with pleasure.

TREASURER

Tina Zimmerman-

My name is Ernestine (Tina) Zimmerman. Ilive in Sabinal, Texas. Bobby asked me for
my age, but you are not getting it. [ am married. Have two children and two grandchildren.
Have been in archery and bowhunting for about 30 years. I am a LIFE member of the
LSBA and of TBoT. I am currently the secretary of the LSBA and have served on the
board several times. I was put into the LSBA Hall of Fame this last March.

TRADITIONAL BOWHUNTERS of TEXAS

P.0.BOX 121248 SABINAL, TEXAS 78881 (830) 988-2237
TBoT Representatives 1996-1997

75- Rick Files 76- Brett McGown 77- Danny Red 78- David Driskell 79-Doug Johnson
304 Bowling Green Cr. Rt.2Box 8 Rt. 1 Box 3265 809 Brookmeadow 115C East Slaton Hwy
Lewisville, Tx 75607 Miles, Tx 76861 New Waverly, Tx 77358 Cedar Park, Tx 78613 Lubbock, Tx 79404
(214)221-4867 (915) 468-5201 (409)344-6343 (210)918-0196 (806) 748-1787
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‘ LEGISLATIVE CHAIRMAN

Mack Freeman-

I am a 64 year old bowhunter currently residing in Belton, Texas. I am retired after 21
years military service and 18 years at Scott and White Hospital in Temple, TX. I am
married to my good friend and former hunting companion, Livia Freeman. We have two
sons who are both married and live out of state. My first bowhunt was in 1954, in Colo-
rado. For many years I was a two season hunter, but I really became serious about
bowhunting in 1979 and have hunted only with a bow for big game since 1986. I made allot
of mistakes in the early years since I had no one to teach me. That’s why [ am so involved
in Bowhunter Education. I belong to the National Bowhunter Education Foundation, The
Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation, am a regular member of the Professional Bowhunters
Society and a Life Member of the one Star Bowhunters Association as well as a member of
the Traditional Bowhunters of Texas. For many years [ was not a member of any bowhunting
organization. My excuse was that my primary interest was hunting, I hated politics, and I
didn’t want to get involved. I finally came to realize that we all need to be involved in
protecting hunting to insure the future of bowhunting. The past few years I have been to
most of the Texas Parks and Wildlife Commission meeting as well as some sessions of the
State Legislature where items pertaining to hunting were under discussion. In both places I
have found the rules or changes to the rules are made by those who show up and the
antihunters always are there. I feel it is important that traditional bowhunters be represented
and will do my best to represent the Traditional Bowhunters of Texas if elected.

REPRESENTATIVE FOR NORTH TEXAS

Mark Davies-

I am 31 years old. I shoot an Alaska Peninsula Longbow. I enjoy hunting whitetails,
turkeys and hogs also small game hunting. The rest of my time is spent building arrows and
flintknapping. I work as an engineering tech at Texas Instruments. Dedicated to promoting
Traditional Bowhunting. Associate member Professional Bowhunters Society.

REPRESENTATIVE FOR EAST TEXAS

Mike O’Neal-

My name is Mike O’Neal. I am 27 years old and I have been hunting for 24 years. [
shoot both recurves and longbows and shoot 3-D as well as hunt as much as possible. My
wife, Sharon, shoots and hunts as well. Ilive in the North Houston area and will be glad to
do all I can for TBoT as an Area Representative.

Page 12




| S—

-Van Harrell

[too, had a great time, in spite of the heat. In fact, I saw one woman staring at the ground; when I asked her what
she was looking for, she replied, “I was looking for the grass to catch on fire any minute”. I shot with Larry Dix
(brought your chairs with me Larry) Van, and Danny Long... What a great bunch of guys, and some really good
shots too! The course was set up very realistic for traditional gear, with a couple novelty shoots thrown in... Good
job TBoT workers and volunteers! I’ll be there next year. - Matt Napper

Bobby, I had a great time at the shoot. I think the young man I brought is hooked. We had to leave early, soIdidn’t
get to stay around much. Ilooked for your to say BYE, but missed you. Thanks again. - Joe Mattingly

Bobby, one of the more realistic courses that I’ve ever shot for traditional, except that I think that marble was
weighted with lead or something. Of course, I might be getting too old to move that quick, naw. Good job guys,
Congratulations and good huntin’. - Guy Skinner

Really had a ball shooting with you guys. Great course Bobby! Sorry i didn’t get to shoot Sunday. Had a little
problem at home that required my attention. Next year though. The good Lord willing and the creek don’trise, I’ll
be there. - Larry Dix

Bobby, just wanted to say you did an exceptional job on this years shoot. It was the most realistic course I've shot.
I had a great time meeting everyone. Thanks again! - Doug Davies

I want to thank the Buffs, Keelings, Zimmermans, Dennis and Pete and the many others who made the shoot so
enjoyable. Chris, who went home with two new bows, would like to thank all the bowyers for the donations of their
bows. It was nice to see him win. He got a new CD player for his truck a couple of weeks back for graduation and
some maggot stole it the first week. It definitely lifted his spirits. I enjoyed the company of the LW folks who were
there. Hope to see all you next year in April, March, or even January. Carol, the Mexican food in Hondo was

great! - Mike Brown

Bobby, Just wanted to let you and your wife know how much Peggy and I enjoyed the TBoT Shootout at the
Brushy Hill Ranch in Sabinal this past weekend. 1 especially enjoyed the challenging and creative layout of the
targets. I know it took allot of thought, planning, time and hard work to make this event a success. Also enjoyed
looking at all the archery equipment and visiting with all the very nice and friendly people attending this event. Again,
congratulations on a job well done! - Marvin E. Huckle

Bobby, I had a great time there in Sabinal. Thanks for all the work in getting the shoot organized and all of the
HARD work in the heat while setting up the course, Great job. Apologies for having to leave early on Saturday. -

Danny Long

Page 3




In Memory of Carl Newson

Born February 28, 1936 Died April 8, 1998
by Butch Gleghom

A traditional bowhunter and target archer, Carl helped start the first archery club in San Angelo in the late 1960’s. Field archery
was ongoing and Carl and a few other members cleared part of the range to put in the hunter round. Carl stayed with this club until
people lost interest in field archery. Carl and Gerald May approached Raymond Adams in 1981 about putting in a range on
Raymond’s land, thus was born “The Devil’s Mountain Bowhunters”.

Carl put on clinics for bear archery from the mid 1970’s until the mid 1980’s. He gave clinics all over west Texas and gota lot of
people interested in archery through these clinics.

Devil’s Mountain had the first 3-D shoot in west Texas. One of our members was in Washington State attending a shoot that had
homemade 3-D targets. When he returned he told Carl about it and Carl ended up making the first 3-D target, a javelina. Carl’s
enthusiasm caught on with club members. By 1983, we had 30 3-D’s and had over 200 shooters at our annual shoot. Members were
so impressed and enthusiastic that by 1984 we had 60 3-D’s, 30 American and 30 Exotics, and had over 300 shooters at that shoot.
After 14 years, we still shoot some of these 3-D targets.

Carl was a very good shot at 3-D tournaments. If you out shot him (even on one of his bad days and he didn’t have many) you
knew that you had shot good. In nine trips to the Texas State Longbow Championships, he only missed earning a buckle two years.

Carl was an avid bowhunter, from mule deer in New Mexico to javelina in South Texas. Like many ofus, Carl wanted a Pope &
Young whitetail. He never achieved this, but came real close this past hunting season by harvesting a buck that grossed 124/ and
netted 121 /.

Carl’s last hunting trip was in February, 1998 to Maurice Chambers Ranch in Sabinal, Texas. James Bell, Charles Hall, Henry
Dusek, Mike Tounget and myself accompanied him on this trip. Carl harvested two wild hogs and the hunt was enjoyed by all.

Pastor Ed McCorkle, presiding at Carl’s funeral said “He may not have harvested a Pope & Young animal, but Carl was a Pope
& Young person and archer.

So we say good-bye to a traditional archer, bowhunter and friend and we wish his spirit Godspeed.

THERE’S A SILENCE ON THE

ARCHERY RANGE
By James Bell

On April 8, 1998 the archery world lost a longtime member,
Carl Newsom. After attending his funeral, serval of his friends
met and swapped stores about their experiences with Carl. Isat §
and mostly listened to their hunting stories, since I had only
hunted with Carl a few times. We had shot at archery tourna-
ments many times though so after the get together, I decided to
go to the range and shoot a few arrows in his memory.

As I walked around the range shooting the various targets,
the memories of Carl came flooding back. Whenever anyone
arrived at a tournament, Carl was always the first to greet them
with his loud and coarse voice. His voice would carry across the
range like a shot fired from a cannon. You always knew where he
was by following his voice. Carl had allot of personal pain and
setbacks in his life, but he always had a big toothy grin on his
face. If you shot with him, he would not let you get down or be
sad about anything. His humorous antics were infectious. I
have known many people who would travel to tournaments just
to shoot with Carl because it was so much fun to shoot with him.

Carl had a way of making you feel you had shot good, even
if you hadn’t. He always shot good, but never admitted it when
asked. He would just say he wasn’t really pleased with his score
and then usually finish in first place!

Now there’s a silence on the archer range and this sound is
deafening.

Carl’s last hunt; Henry Dsek (left) Carl on the
right with one of the two he harvested.




PRESIDENT

Bobby Buff-

My name is Bobby Buff, I’'m married to Carol, and have a daughter, Kelsi (10), and a
son, Zachary (8), all of whom shoot and hunt with traditional equipment.

I’'m sure most of you know of me by now. In 1992, Billy Moreton, Roland Jenkins,
Loren Behrens and myself decided to start a traditional club so that people of similar
interest could get together, compare notes, equipment, and ideas and shoot Traditional only
shoots. After that, at one time or another over the last 6 years, I have been Editor, Trea-
surer, Range Fairy, shoot Coordinator and most any other job you can think of that is
needed to keep an organizations of this type running. I’ve had allot of help along the way
for which I’'m grateful. At the present time TBoT has over 500 members in Texas and 10
other states.

As President, I’d like to see the Hill Country Shootout grow to a thousand people; more
donations made to youth groups; and possibly a TBoT Awards Banquet. This is not all of
my goals, but the most important one is the support of our youth. I firmly believe our youth
is our tomorrow and we have to get them involved if there is to be a future for bowhunting
and hunting in general. -

As in the past, as President, I welcome all comments about TBoT. As we have always

said, this is your organizations and we respect what you think. Thank You. ‘

Page 9




I VICE PRESIDENT | ‘I

David Bailey-
| I have recently been nominated for Vice President of TBoT, which is a great honor.

Many of you may not know me and in order to receive your vote to be elected to this

position, I felt it would be helpful if you knew a little about me and my family.

I [’m 42 years old and have been married to Adrienne, my high school sweetheart for 24 I
years. We have three children Stephanie (23), Jason (19) and Cody (12). We have lived in
Franklin, Texas since 1988 and are active members of the Franklin United Methodist Church.

I My involvement with traditional archery began in 1993 with TBoT. Not being involved |
with any type of archery prior to this time, it has been very challenging and exciting. [ am an
active member of the Brazos County Archery club and have been serving on the board of
directors since 1996. In 1997, I was elected to the position of Vice President. My respon-

I sibilities include range master, organizing various shoots and general club operations. I will |
resign from this position in September of 1998.

If elected, I will bring two years of board experience and the desire to see TBoT, grow
financially and in membership. The willingness to listen and help its members no matter
what the situation may be. To help maintain the values which we as archers and bowhunters I
need in order to keep our sport growing. The continuing dedication to work with other
organizations.

In closing there is one more item that is very important to me, it is being involved with
our youth. The youth of today will be our replacements. We need to give them every
opportunity to be involved and learn as we learned from those before us.

Thank you for your time and consideration. Your vote would be greatly appreciated. I
look forward to meeting and working with you.

Dennis Mulder-

Hello fellow bowhunters I would like to introduce my family and myself to those that
don’t know me or I haven’t met yet. My name is Dennis Mulder also known as “mullet”,
but we won’t get into that right now. I’ve been married to my wife Betty Ann for twenty-
five years, we have two great children; Cynthia, my daughter is twenty-three and will be
married on August 1st of this year and my son Dennis (19) who got his first traditional bow
kill this year. As a family we have always loved and respected the Great Outdoors. I have
taught my children to respect and to take care of the outdoors, and I’m very proud to say
that they do love and respect the things God has given us.

[’ve been bowhunting for some twenty years now, been shooting the traditional way for
four years now and love every minute I get out to shoot my recurve or my longbow! I have
some strong beliefs and if you ask my friends they will tell you that I’'m not afraid to express
my opinion. I feel that to keep our sport alive and well, is to get the youth involved in our
sport. I also believe that if you or anyone has a question or problem that my phone or e-
mail is always ready for you to contact me.
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